

注意：考試開始鈴(鐘)響前，不可以翻閱試題本

民國 106 年志願役專業預備軍(士)官班
第 1 梯次考試試題

英 文

【注 意 事 項】

- 1.請核對考試科目是否正確。
- 2.請檢查答案卡、座位及准考證三者之號碼是否完全相同，如有不符，請監試人員查明處理。
- 3.本試卷共 40 題，每題 2.5 分，共 100 分，答對給分，答錯不倒扣。試卷最後一題後面有備註【以下空白】。
- 4.本試卷均為單一選擇題，每題都有 (A)、(B)、(C)、(D) 四個選項，請選一個最適當答案，在答案卡同一題號對應方格內，用 **2B** 鉛筆塗滿方格，但不超出格外。
- 5.本試卷空白處或背面，可做草稿使用。
- 6.有關數值計算的題目，以最接近的答案為準。
- 7.考完後將「答案卡(卷)」及「試題本」一併繳回。

I. Vocabulary:

For Questions 1 - 16, choose the BEST answer to complete each sentence.

1. Alex didn't sleep much last night, but he still tried his best to stay _____ in the boring class this morning.
(A) clumsy (B) courageous (C) awake (D) awkward
2. I am excited to learn that my favorite actor was presented with an _____ for his excellent performance.
(A) error (B) award (C) offense (D) inquiry
3. All ships went into the _____ to wait for the typhoon to pass.
(A) deed (B) object (C) highway (D) harbor
4. The invention of smart phones has _____ effects on our daily life.
(A) instructive (B) mutual (C) personal (D) significant
5. They _____ video cameras in the corners of the supermarket, trying to catch the shoplifter who had stolen many goods in last month.
(A) induced (B) informed (C) installed (D) instructed
6. The world was shocked by the _____ attack in Paris on November 13, 2015.
(A) terrorist (B) vagrant (C) forgettable (D) wandering
7. Many celebrities sang in the _____ performance to raise funds for the earthquake victims.
(A) charity (B) enthusiasm (C) brotherhood (D) constancy
8. Anyone who illegally owns guns _____ the law and will be arrested.
(A) distorts (B) violates (C) disturbs (D) evaluates
9. You have no idea how to fix the water pipes and toilets of your house, so don't try to fix them yourself. Spend some money to hire a _____ to do it.
(A) chef (B) tailor (C) gardener (D) plumber
10. The surface of our outdoor basketball _____ is broken; it is very dangerous for students to play basketball on it. Therefore, the school authorities yesterday decided to make a new one for them.
(A) court (B) field (C) track (D) course
11. The _____ has a long neck and legs. It runs very fast, and also lays the largest eggs of any living bird.
(A) goose (B) duck (C) ostrich (D) turkey
12. Eco-friendly products are also called _____ products, which are normally good for the environment.
(A) white (B) green (C) clean (D) crude
13. In the United States, the sport of association football (英式足球) is mainly referred to as "_____"; however, the term "football" is primarily used to refer to the sport of American football.
(A) rugby (B) cricket (C) soccer (D) badminton
14. Hundreds of passengers working and studying in Taipei are now waiting for the express train _____ for the south because they want to celebrate the Chinese New Year with their families.
(A) aboard (B) passing (C) bound (D) connecting

15. Our soldiers defend the territory of our country day and night, and sometimes have to engage in the rescue tasks during or after the natural disasters. So, we should always respect them and love them, which undoubtedly will boost their _____ in the military.
 (A) capability (B) morale (C) experience (D) maneuver
16. Antonio Guterres, the new United Nations chief, urged all people in the world to make a shared New Year's _____: "Let us make efforts to put peace first."
 (A) resolution (B) illustration (C) ambition (D) conversation

II. Grammar:

For Questions 17 - 28, choose the BEST answer to complete each sentence.

17. The Smiths _____ many interesting places since they came to Taiwan.
 (A) visit (B) will visit (C) visited (D) have visited
18. The woman sitting next to me on the plane was very nervous. She _____ before.
 (A) hadn't flown (B) didn't fly (C) hasn't flown (D) wasn't flying
19. Hi, Josh. I didn't expect to see you today. Sarah said you _____ in the hospital.
 (A) are (B) were (C) was (D) should be
20. I _____ have gone to the concert last night. The seminar I attended lacked organization and it was a total waste of my time.
 (A) would rather (B) prefer (C) feel like (D) rather
21. The pop singer, Justin Bieber, will make an official announcement as soon as he _____ his contract dispute.
 (A) resolves (B) will resolve (C) had resolved (D) resolving
22. If Tom had had enough money, he _____ to the poor.
 (A) donated (B) will donate
 (C) would donate (D) would have donated
23. Amy and her mother are _____ in many ways. Both of them like music, art and cuisine.
 (A) likely (B) like (C) alike (D) liking
24. A: Can you suggest a good place for my family to spend a whole winter vacation?
 B: I think Hawaii is the best _____ for you.
 (A) choose (B) chose (C) choice (D) choosy
25. You should wear _____ clothing to the wedding. Don't you know blue jeans and sneakers are not appropriate for a wedding?
 (A) formality (B) formal (C) formally (D) former
26. It was very _____ of you to drive me home last night.
 (A) considerable (B) consideration (C) considering (D) considerate
27. You ate a whole pizza, _____ you?
 (A) do (B) don't (C) did (D) didn't
28. She rode her bike with her hair _____ in the wind.
 (A) to blow (B) blew (C) blowing (D) was blowing

III. Reading comprehension:

For Questions 29 - 40, choose the BEST response for each question.

Questions 29 - 32

There are lots of sports in the world and most people have their favorite sports. There are also a lot of brilliant athletes who are expert in their own kind of sports. Basketball and football are the most attractive sports in the world. Two-thirds of people in the world like these two sports, and in these two sports there are a great number of athletes well-known all around the world such as Michael Jordan. Michael stands for the soul of basketball. He plays so well that all the basketball fans are crazy about him. Another well-known athlete is David Beckham, who is very handsome and rich. His name is the symbol of football and people all over the world love him.

Sports can also bring you honor if you defeat all the competitors in your sports field and win the final champion. You can be remembered by all the people who watch the game. Most athletes want to be the best in their field. They can do that by winning the champion to prove that they are the best players who cannot be defeated.

Many people think playing sports is very tiring, but you know what? If you play sports every day, your body will be stronger and it is good for your health. Old people should do some exercises to keep healthy such as jogging and yoga. Young people should do some adventurous sports such as basketball and football to develop the confidence and team spirit.

Many people like sports, and sports are good for people. Please remember that if you fall in love with a sport, don't give up.

29. What are the two most attractive sports in the world?
 (A) Baseball and football. (B) Football and tennis.
 (C) Baseball and basketball. (D) Football and basketball.
30. Why are so many people crazy about Michael Jordan?
 (A) Because he is very handsome. (B) Because he is very rich.
 (C) Because he plays very well. (D) Because he is a well-known athlete.
31. Which of the following statements is true?
 (A) Many people think sports are relaxing.
 (B) Old people should do more exciting sports to keep healthy.
 (C) Sports make us stronger and healthier.
 (D) Young people should do less exciting sports to develop the confidence and team spirit.
32. How can athletes be the best in their field?
 (A) By earning more money than any others.
 (B) By winning the champion in their field.
 (C) By falling in love with sports.
 (D) By playing sports every day.

Questions 33 - 36

Many hotel chains and tour operators say that they take their environmental commitments seriously, but often they do not respect their social and economic responsibilities to the local community. So is it possible for travelers to improve the incomes of locals and still have a good holiday?

The charity, **Tourism Concern**, thinks so. It has pioneered the concept of the fair-trade holiday. The philosophy behind fair-trade travel is to make sure that local people get a fair share of the income from tourism. The objectives of the organization are simple: employing local people whenever possible; offering fair wages and treatment; showing cultural respect; involving communities in deciding how tourism is developed; and making sure that visitors have the minimal environmental impact.

Although there is currently no official fair-trade accreditation for holidays, the Association of Independent Tour Operators has worked hard to produce responsible tourism guidelines for its members. Some new companies, operated on principles as well as profits, offer a fantastic range of holidays for responsible and adventurous travelers.

33. What does **Tourism Concern** refer to?
- (A) It is a charity which advocates the concept of fair-trade on tourism.
 - (B) It is a philosophy.
 - (C) It helps tourist who had bad holidays.
 - (D) It is a hotel.
34. Which of the following is **NOT** one of Tourism Concern's objectives?
- (A) Good pay for local people.
 - (B) Showing respect for local cultures.
 - (C) Saving tourists' money.
 - (D) Protecting the local environment.
35. According to the text, fair-trade travel is all about _____.
- (A) making money for charity
 - (B) money from tourism going to the locals
 - (C) travelers getting a good deal
 - (D) a great cultural experience
36. Choose the most appropriate title for the article.
- (A) Holidays from heaven
 - (B) Cheap adventure holidays
 - (C) Great holidays deals
 - (D) Fair-trade holidays

Questions 37 - 40

"Hipster is not a real job" — That's one of the key messages of an advertisement campaign launched by the Canadian province, British Columbia (B.C.). The B.C. government has used the ad to attract young people and get them into job training. The province has **projected** a labor shortage in shipping, natural gas, and mining industries in coming years.

The "Hipster" ad targets youths who reject mainstream values and fashion. Stereotypical hipsters wear glasses with thick plastic frames, tight jeans, and ironic T-shirts; they prefer working in cafes rather than factories. Online commentators have shown both support for and disapproval of the ad's suggestion that hipsters lack ambition.

The B.C. government believes that among a million job openings expected by 2020, 43 percent will require skilled workers. Meanwhile, another study by Skills Canada revealed that only about a quarter of young people were considering a career path in trades. The government hopes to solve this problem as soon as possible. "We chose to go with a theme that would catch the attention of our youth and create buzz, create discussion," said Minister of Jobs, Pat Bell. Considering the online debate, the ad has been a success.

37. What is a major challenge that the British Columbia government faces?
(A) The youth are rejecting mainstream values and fashion.
(B) Online commentators do not truly support the ad campaign.
(C) Hipsters think that their fashion is a real job.
(D) There is a possibility of a labor shortage.
38. According to the article, what is true about the "Hipster" ad?
(A) It's meant to get young people into job training.
(B) It will be used by the government until the year 2020.
(C) It has produced jobs in shipping, natural gas, and mining.
(D) It doesn't seem to have served its purpose.
39. About the ad, what do people disapprove of?
(A) The ad appears to say that hipsters don't want to work.
(B) This ad has made 435,000 people in B.C. become employed.
(C) The ad shows a picture of a person with loose jeans.
(D) There has been an online debate about the ad.
40. The word "**projected**" in the first paragraph is closest in meaning to
(A) planned (B) estimated
(C) presented yourself (D) sent

【以下空白】

民國106志願役專業預備軍官預備士官班第1梯次考試

答案表

考 科：英 文

題號	答案	題號	答案	題號	答案	題號	答案
1	C	11	C	21	A	31	C
2	B	12	B	22	D	32	B
3	D	13	C	23	C	33	A
4	D	14	C	24	C	34	C
5	C	15	B	25	B	35	B
6	A	16	A	26	D	36	D
7	A	17	D	27	D	37	D
8	B	18	A	28	C	38	A
9	D	19	B	29	D	39	A
10	A	20	A	30	C	40	B